Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting June 27, 1977

All three Selectmen present, Eric F. Tenney presiding

Ted Hardwick had the 3Selectmen sign applications for insurance on Town Buildings,
the old policies have expired and he has to write new ones,

Merls Aborn reported to the Selectmen, it was brought to his attention that the
sand for the parking lot should have been taken from the fill that was offerred

by towmspeople, Merle stated that he believed that these people should have

coms forward and not waited to be asked. The men have gone to New Jersey to pick
up some surplus equipment given to the Town by the Government., Merle also notified
the Selectmen that Gaorge Cole and Robert Varnum want two weeks vacation and wonld
like to start fourth of July weekend, The Selectmen said that if it was agreeable
with Merle it was agreeable with them, It was stated that there will be no

mesting next Monday because it is the Fourth and the time should be in by Friday.

The Millers a couple who are planning to buy the Price place on Brimestone Corner
Road met with the Selectmen and Merle Aborn to discuss what they, the Selectmen,
can do about keeping the road open for the Millers this winter., The Selectmen

suggested an article in the Warrant next Town Meeting and meanwhile they will see
what they can do.

Donald LaRouchelle met with the Selectmen about his Veteran's Exemption for the
past year, It was granted.

Russell Cuddihy met with the Selectmen to discuss selling a piece of his property
the Selectmen directed him to the Plamning Board since what he is doing
constitutes a small sub-division.

Russ stated that the fence at the ballfield is coming along nicely and that the
Beach has opened without any problems except that thers is a small thing with

the plumbing and it is being repaired.

Donald Dunlap met with the Selectmen and secured a sign permit for & sign on Route
202,

Barry Frosch and Mike Beauchamp met with the Selectmen to discuss the status of
the Workmen's Comp as it concerns the Rescue Squad. The Selectmsn said that the
conditions of the original charter is what is causing the problems, Mike asked
if Eric would speak to the squad at its next meeting. Eric told them that he

thought that Town Counsel could explain it better. Barry and Mike will talk to
Lloyd .

Barry Frosch mentioned to the Selectmen that there are cars on the Ballfield again
and they are tearing it up, The Selectmen will refer this complaint to the Chief.

Eric asked Emery Doane to write a letter to Bruce Cuddihy and Wayno Olson making
an offer of the sssessed valuation for the Dorothy Robertson property on Jameson
Avenue, for the purpose of a skating rink as voted at Town Meeting 1977.

Dick Schacht called the attention of the Selectmen to the fact that Mr. Nylander
had donated her husband's flag to be flown over the Fire Station, It will need

to be lighted because taking it down each evening could be overlooked. The
Selectmen agreed.

The Selectmen reviewed the statement for the press in regard to the Hearing
Wednesday June 22, 1977 in regard to the location of the Sewage Treatment

Facility. The Selectmen sgreed on the statement in its final form.
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The Selectmen were provided with copies of the Proposed Sub-Division Regulation
Revision and the Performance Bond Requirements for their perusal, These were
provided by Emery Doane, Rapresentative to the Planning Beard.

Chief Craig met with the Selectmen and gave his report for the week.



